To: UC San Diego Health Nurse Externship Program

From: Michelle Spellman
10331 Fancy Fern St

Las Vegas, CA 89183
mspellman007@gmail.com
(702) 466-9659

Wednesday, March 23, 2022
Dear Hiring Manager,

I am writing this letter to recommend Sarah Kaiser for the Nurse Externship Program at UCSD
Health.

I had the pleasure of working with Sarah at Scripps Green Hospital in 2020 when I was an RN
and she was a CNA on their surgical acute floor. Sarah was a new CNA when she started with
our team, but with her dedicated work ethic and collaborative spirit she quickly became a valued
member of the nursing team.

Sarah is organized, passionate about healthcare, and cares deeply for her patients. As a CNA, she
anticipated the needs of patients, coordinated patient care needs with other staff members, and
managed her time effectively to meet the needs of all of her patients. Even if she wasn’t assigned
to a patient for the day, Sarah would go out of her way to help other CNAs and RNs on her team
provide ADLs, always keeping in mind the priority of patient safety. Sarah was quick to notify
me if a patient we were assigned to had a change in vital signs. [ always felt that I could trust her
to be attentive to patients and to approach challenges with a positive attitude. Sarah built rapport
with patients and families by spending time asking questions, actively listening, and providing
comfort to those in need.

Sarah has a calm and self-assured nature, and does not get flustered even in a high stress
environment. In an emergency, Sarah is someone that [ would want to have by my side, because I
can trust her to think quickly on her feet without getting flustered. Sarah would be an incredible
asset to UCSD, and I sincerely hope that you will choose her for your Nurse Externship Program.
Please contact me for any further information you may need regarding her application.

Respectfully yours,

Michelle Spellman, RN
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